GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA Office of the Chief Financial Officer

Natwar M. Gandhi Chief Financial Officer



MEMORANDUM

TO:

The Honorable Linda W. Cropp

Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia

FROM:

Natwar M. Gandhi

Chief Financial Officer

DATE:

November 14, 2006

SUBJECT:

Fiscal Impact Statement: "Ballpark Parking Completion Emergency

Amendment Act of 2006"

REFERENCE:

Draft Legislation - No Bill Number Available

Funds are sufficient in the proposed FY 2007 through FY 2010 budget and financial plan to implement the Ballpark Parking Completion Emergency Amendment Act of 2006.

The proposed bill amends the District of Columbia Comprehensive Plan Act of 1984 Land Use Element Amendment Act of 1984 to exempt the government's use of three parcels on the Baseball Stadium Site from zoning requirements. Currently the parking and team program are included in the Sports and Entertainment Commission's plan for the exempted parcels.

The proposed legislation would expire on the earlier of the completion of the construction of the parking structures, or December 31, 2008.